
From: Joshua Thomson
To: Alex Elvin; Adam Turner
Subject: Stillpoint
Date: Thursday, January 19, 2023 11:28:12 AM

Dear MVC,

As residents of West Tisbury, we have followed the Stillpoint project, and look forward to
the success of its important public mission. We were dismayed to read the LUPC draft
conditions of 2 January 2023. Some of them seem extremely unreasonable. They are
particularly unfair in light of the fact that Thomas Bena, as part of this Stillpoint project, has
enabled the public benefit of 6 permanently conserved lots and 2 development-restricted lots
in the Mill Brook Watershed. We respectfully request that the Commissioners give due
weight to these important facts.

We are strong believers in Stillpoint’s goal of being a place for open discussion on many
critical issues including the environment, island development, etc. which should work hand-
in-hand with the MVC and your important mission.

Sincerely,

Joshua Thomson
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